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Health, Safety & Parking Meeting Minutes 
 
Facilitator: Chief Ramund Box   Recorder: Gregory Peterson 

Date of Meeting Recorded: September 16, 2020  

 
Vision: 

Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education. 

Mission Statement: 

Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue and attain student 

success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques for preparing the workforce and provides 

clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a university, and securing living-wage employment. 
 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 

√ Aparicio, Sandra 
√ Atkins, Benson 

√ Blood, Denise 

√ Box, Ramund 

√ Cervantes, George 
√ Gordon, Nicole 

√ Hatten, Felecia 

Hill, Jennifer 

√ James, Reuben 
√ Maruyama, David 

√ Moldoveanu, Minodora 

√ Morales, Jeanette 

Ornelas, Miguel 
√ Parnock, Heather 

√ Perez, Christopher 

√ Peterson, Gregory 

Ruiz, Armando 
√ Sasser, Rachelle 

√ Schumacher, Holly 

Thompson, Marcus L. 

Wallano, Eyob 
Yahye, Abdirashid 

 

VISITORS/PRESENTERS: 

√ Berger, Sheri 

√ Wu, William 

√ McKinzie, Amankwa 

 

√Verastegui, Ivan 

 

 

Agenda: 

 

1) Review of August 19, 2020 Meeting Minutes 
 

2) Academic Affairs Update – Sheri Berger, Vice President of Academic Affairs  

a) Fall 2020 CTE Return to Campus Plan 

VP Berger advised that we are complying with all regulations and they are ever changing an fluid. It 

has not been decided upon as to when we will return to on campus instruction. 

b) Child Development Center 

VP Berger provided an update on the reopening of the Child Development Center and what it would 

look like with COVID-19 restrictions and social distancing. 

c) Spring 2021 Classes 

VP Berger provided an update on the classes that will be allowed to meet on campus and those that 

will remain online for the Spring semester along with the possibility of adding other classes outside of 

the CTE classes being held on campus 
 

3) Update Compton College Eventual Return to Campus Plan – Heather Parnock, Director of 

Community Relations 

 The Eventual Return to Work Draft Plan is ever changing, as soon as we have it handle on it  

 things change. Heather provided updates on the Mailroom, the Return to Campus Draft Plan 
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 Questions and concerns were asked about staff and students getting their test results and tests  

 in a timely manner and being turned away by St. John’s. These concerns were answered by Ms  

 Sasser & Heather Parnock 
 

4) Review of Follow-up Items from Previous Meeting(s) 

a) COVID-19 Updates Area E 

The General Board Meeting Packet 1 was uploaded to the chat and it has the Area E Updates 

b) Review Emergency Operations Plan for Compton College District 

Chief Box asked that everyone please review the Emergency Operations Plan, he knows it is dry, but 

it has a lot of information about safety, He is available to discuss it in detail over the phone. 
 

5) Discussion Items/Reports 

a) Reports from Compton College Pandemic Coordinators  

Update given earlier in the meeting 

b) Report from Compton Fire Department 

Nothing has changed in the City, we have seen an increase in infections, but the rate is going down, 

and community exposure is still a threat. City Hall is still in normal operations. The Fire  Department 

currently has 1 resource deployed on the Wildfires throughout the state. The City  has had one fire and 

we have seen an abnormal in cardiac arrest cases, many want to wait it out because of COVID but 

then it is too late, because of COVID-19 you should look for an oxygen sensor and they can be 

purchased online and these devices can help determine the need to go to the hospital. 

 

Flu season is coming it might be harsh for everyone. We are preparing for it. COVID19 is even 

affecting police and firefighters. We encourage everyone to stay distanced, use masks and hand 

sanitizer. The Department is working on plan for diversity and cultural awareness of the department to 

help them with current community needs and to bring a new approach by the department. 

 

Anyone who has taken CPR training with the American Heart Association and their training expires 

in June of 2020 is having their expiration extended until October. The American Heart Association is 

not doing online training, but some instructions are conducting small in-person groups with 1 on 1 

training. 

c) Report from Compton Unified School District 

Classes are still online, Los Angeles County has allowed for limited return of students, the District is 

working on a plane to bring student back. The plane will be less than 10% of students, staff back on 

campus, and we will still be giving away meals. St John’s Medical  Center now has an office in front 

of Compton USD’s Main Office. The District has had a couple of cases of COVID-19, 1 District 

employee from the District Office has died from complications. Temperature guns are at all school 

sites, temperature checks are not mandatory  but recommended and contact tracing is happening at all 

school sites and offices. 
 

6) Pending Items 

a) CPR First Aid – AED Training online update 

 Captain Ivan has volunteered to provide assistance in locating training and he will provide a  

 written update in the future. 

b) Questions 

 

 Chief Box encouraged all attendees to email in any questions they may have regarding any of  

 the topics that were discussed during the meeting. 

 

 David Maruyama asked the following question: How will the District adapt if we get switched  

 back and forth in terms of the color codes used in California? For example, I'm hearing San  
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 Diego may have to go back to the most restrictive possibly. 

 Benson Atkins asked a question regarding the clarification of Essential Workers classifications  

 once students are allowed to return to campus post COVID-19. 

   

 Denise Blood sent in the following question after the meeting for follow up: I have a question  

 regarding what VP Berger spoke about in the Health, Parking, and Safety meeting today. She  

 mentioned that the campus is looking to add a few on-campus classes, outside of the CTE area  

 (CHEM, ART, COSM). If we proceed with this plan and more students are on campus will  

 additional student services, that are currently remote, be asked to open to assist on-campus  

 students? Also, by extension how would this then effect classified staff and who is considered  

 essential. 
Next Meeting 10/21/2020 @ 1:30pm 

 


